COAST GUARD DIVISION 17 IS NOW PART OF DIVISION 03

Written by:  Barbara Rhoades, FC 03-04

In March the Diraux (Director of Auxiliary) decided to combine Division 03 and Division 17 of the Eighth Western Rivers Region.  There were many reasons for doing this but the main one was that both Divisions covered the same geographical area.  This is how Division 17 became a part of Division 03.

The move from one Division to another affected five Flotillas:  17-01, 17-02, 17-04, 17-07 and 17-17.  A Flotilla needs 10 members to be viable.  Unfortunately, 17-17 did not have enough members and they were disbanded during the move.  The four remaining Flotillas became 03-01 (former 17-01), 03-02 (former 17-02), 03-04 (former 17-04) and 03-05 (former 17-07).  The last Flotilla also had a number change due to the fact that Division 03 already had a Flotilla 03-07.

Other than combining with Division 03, nothing has changed.  The former Division 17 Flotillas are still doing Vessel Exams, teaching safety classes and patrolling the waters of our area.  The members of these Flotillas are still dedicated to saving lives and making sure the waterways are safe for all boaters, fishermen and hunters alike.

For further information on the CG Auxiliary, see Flotilla 03-04’s web at http://a0850304.uscgaux.info/.
